## DEDICATION

We feel very honored to be able to dedicate this issue of Seishin Studies to Professor Chishū Naitō, Ph. D., in commemoration of his seventy-seventh Birthday, July 13th. Naitō Sensei, as he is always so honorably referred to by Faculty and Students of Seishin Joshi Daigaku, has truly endeared himself to all by his untiring devotedness and readiness to share his learning with young and old alike. As an authority on European History, he has contributed much to the higher education of Japan's youth. His Scholastic activity ranges wide: History of the Near East, History of Diplomacy and many and varied fields have been covered through his intense research.

Since 1952 the students of Seishin Joshi Daigaku have experienced Naitō Sensei's eager interest in their progress in International Relations, and as advisor to the Club he has helped them to widen their horizons.

In gratitude we here give a bibliography of his articles and essays related to History and Social Studies.

E. T. Britt, President

August 1963 -